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From the Grand Knight é 

Brother Knights, 

I hope that you were able to find time to relax and 

recharge a bit in the midst of a holiday season 

filled with activity. 

As we begin 2018 and get back into the daily 

grind, we are faced with a very busy January: two 

fish fryôs, four trivia nights, a glo bingo fundraiser, 

a chili cookoff and our annual free throw contest 

for area youth. We also have a few planning  

meetings for other events and initiatives for the 

rest of this fraternal year. In short, there is   

something for everyone and many opportunities 

for all our members to get involved. We can      

always use your help and ideas! 

As you flip through this issue of The Outer Guard, 
we hope that you will consider attending or lending 
a hand at some of our upcoming events. With   
fraternity and unity, we can accomplish much good 
in 2018. Happy New Year! Letôs make it our best 
ever. 

Fraternally, 

Jim Jatcko, GK 

 Fourth Degree News 

During this Christmas season, I ask that you 
try to do something for those less fortunate 
ï open a door with a smile, let someone go 
ahead of you in line or send a greeting to 
someone that is lonely.   
 
Also, remember in your prayers the military 
personnel  that cannot be with their families 
at this time of year.  Pray that they are safe 
and may return to their families soon. 
  
March 17, 2018 is the date for the next 
Fourth Degree Exemplification in the  
Southern District.   
 
So, if you are thinking about joining the  
Patriotic Degree anytime soon, you need to 
get your application turned in quickly.  
 
The only eligibility requirement to join the 
Fourth Degree is that you must be a Third 
Degree member in good standing.  
 
"Sir Knight" is more than a title ð itôs an 
honor. 
 
For more information about the Fourth    
Degree and what we do, please contact me 
by phone at (618) 656-3115 or by email 
at dhessel@charter.net 
  
Our next meeting is January 2, 2018. 
  
Ginger and I wish you and yours a Happy 
New Year. 
  
Fraternally, 
Dennis Hessel, Faithful Navigator 

Valentineôs Day, Easter are Coming 

Weôve got Tootsie Rolls. Individually. By the 
box. Or by the case. You can get them at the 
bar or if you want a case delivered, let me 
know!  Remember every cent that we collect 
goes to the intellectually disabled. You can 
now get them for only $8 a box. If you 
choose to purchase a case, you can save 
an additional $3é only $45 for a case! 
 
Thank you for your support! 
Tom Tucker 

tel:(618)%20656-3115
mailto:dhessel@charter.net


Holy Family Icon and Prayer Service 

Our council will be hosting a Holy Family Icon 

prayer service on Tuesday, March 6 at 

6:30pm at St. Maryôs Church. This traveling 

icon is sponsored nationally by the Knights of 

Columbus and is being hosted by councils 

throughout our state in the month of March.  

Please save the date and plan on joining us 

for this moving evening of devotion during the 

season of Lent! Thank you to Dustin      

Riechmann for heading up this initiative! 

5th Annual Father/Daughter Dance 

Mark your calendars for our 5th Annual 

Father/Daughter Dance at the KofC Hall 

on Saturday, February 17 from 6:00 ð 

9:30pm! Tickets will be sold online only. 

Tickets are $25 per couple thru January 

31. Ticket prices will increase on February 

1 to $30 per couple and after February 14 

to $50 per couple. Each additional   

daughter is just $5! Buy your tickets    

early!  Tickets can be purchased at: 

https://kofc.bazaarpass.com/products/

fddance-2018. We are also in need of a 

few volunteers to help make this another 

successful event! Please contact Ryan  

Fitzpatrick at rafitzpatrick21@gmail.com 

for more details.  

Thank you!  

Think you have a pretty stout pot of chili? Or 
are you simply a chili fanatic?  

Join us for the annual Knights of Columbus 
Chili cookoff on Sunday, January 14 from 
12:30 - 2:30pm. All who enter a pot of chili 
will receive free admission for the event.  

General Admission will be $5. The event will 
be held at the hall.  

If you wish to enter a pot of chili, please RSVP 
to David Berczek berczekd@verizon.net or 
Ryan Fitzpatrick rafitzpatrick21@gmail.com.  

This event is open to Brother Knights, their 
families and all chili fanatics!   

Looking forward to seeing you there! 

Annual Chili Cook-Off Date Set 

Culture of Life praying and witnessing at Hope Clinic in Granite City 

Brother Knights! Each first Saturday of 
the month several of us, sometimes 
two, sometimes 6+, join other Knights 
from Highland, family members and 
others in praying the Rosary and other 
prayers to end the practice of abortion. 
We pray for the protection of the      
unborn, the closing of the Hope Clinic 

and for a change of heart for those 
involved in the abortion industry. It is a 
also a visible way of standing up 
against one of the most horrific     
practices in our country. We ask each 
Brother Knight to consider joining us 
by adding a few of those Saturdays in 
2018 to his calendar. We normally 

arrive at the location just prior 
to 9:00am and are on our way home 
by about 10:20.  Carpooling is     
available, if interested. Call or text me 
at 618 741 8930 if you need more 
information. 
Godôs blessings in this New Year, 
Tom Tucker 

mailto:berczekd@verizon.net
mailto:rafitzpatrick21@gmail.com
tel:(618)%20741-8930


Annual Christmas Family Shopping Spree Another Success 

This CHARITY event 
was a big success for 
the 20 families less 
fortunate than the 
average KofC family. 
Approximately 18 
Chaperones helped 
District 7 students 
ages 5--11 shop for 
Christmas gifts for 
their families at 
Walmart on Sat.   
December 9. After 
shopping, we all   
proceeded to the 

KofC Hall for a gift    
wrapping party!! We 
were kindly greeted 
at the hall, by     
students from Father 
McGivney High 
School who helped 
with gift wrapping. 
No argument from 
the Chaperones! 
In total, KofC      
members donated   
$2,809.63 and we 
spent $2,969.40. We 
were a little short on 

donations this year; 
so the council will 
have to make up the 
difference. 
Our records of this 
charitable event go 
back to at least 
1984. With your 
help, we plan to  
continue this annual   
tradition. Although 
other organizations 
in our area conduct 
similar charitable 
events, I believe we 

are the only one that         
interacts directly with 
the families in need. 
This is certainly true 
Christian charity   
performed by your 
Brother Knights!! 
Thanks for your     
financial support and 
participation this 
year!!  
 
Don Brunworth  
--Chairman 

Our Annual Christmas shopping spree for 

needy children in our community was once 

again a big success! Here are some of your 

Brother Knights helping with shopping and 

wrapping! Thank you to Brother Knight Don 

Brunworth for leading this effort and thanks, 

as well to Brother Knight Tim Vance and the 

Catholic Athletes for Christ from Father 

McGivney  Catholic High School who came out 

to help the kids wrap their gifts. 



 Put Your Loved Ones First   
During the month of January, we spend a lot of time thinking about    
ourselves.  
 
What will our New Year's resolutions be?  
 
How will we change our lives? What will 2018 bring for us?  

But what about the ones you love? Is protecting them part of your plan 
for 2018? Sure, there's a lot that you can and  do to protect your loved 
ones. You make sure they're safe. You make sure they're taken care of. 
You do your best to make them happy. But what if you weren't there for 
them? What if you couldn't be?  

Many are afraid to think about life insurance because they're afraid of 
their mortality. But life insurance isn't about dying, it's about helping your 
family to live if and when something should happen to you.  

Life insurance allows you to continue providing for your family after 
you're gone, by seeing to it that they have the money they need to be as 
safe and secure as they have always been. It can provide mortgage   
protection, income replacement, retirement income, final expenses, and 
so much more.  

And life insurance doesn't need to be a gift that you'll never see given. 
Your family can benefit from your policy while you're still here to see 
them enjoy it.  

So, this month, take some time to schedule a meeting with your         
professional agent, to review your family protection, retirement benefits 
and long term care plans.  

Happy New Year!  

Michael M. Sullivan, 

FICF, LUTCF  

(618) 692-0538 or 

(618) 363-9395 cell  

 

Michael.Sullivan@KofC.org 




